

Western New York Woodturners Club 1

Newsletter & Minutes of Meeting Held 02/04/21

MEETING HELD ONLINE WITH ZOOM

- Joe Wiesnet, President
 - Meeting was called to order with 26 members and guests
- We had a remembrance of Barb Berger, with members sharing stories of their time spent with Barb, who passed away recently
- Gene Musial, Treasurer
 - o I am not prepared to publish the Treasurer's Report at this time (Kathy Nowicki)
 - Collecting dues if you haven't yet paid your dues, please mail them to the new Treasurer, Gene Musial (email Gene or Kathy for the address). The dues are \$20 for the entire year and are our main source of income. Make checks payable to "Western New York Woodturners 1"
- Rick Cowan, Vice-President
 - Demonstrations
 - March will be Jeffrey Cheramie from the Finger Lakes Club demonstrating on making yoyos.
 - April will be Mark Jensen on a table saw wedgie sled to cut segments for segmented turnings.
- Show-and-Tell
 - o The following members showed us items they've worked on:
 - Rich Cowan
 - Brian Effinger
 - Dave Hall
 - Leon Nowicki
 - Glenn Stelmach
 - Gene Renzoni
 - Gary Jones
 - John Tetlow
 - Jay Ferrand
 - Derrick Schmitt
 - Rich B (Club 2)
 - Great job, everyone!
- The Erie County Fair
 - Glenn Stelmach said they are going ahead as if the Fair is happening this year and committees will start to organize in March
- Tonight's Demo:
 - o Paul Mazuchowski turned a sphere using a jig he made great job, Paul!
- Final Notes:
 - The March 4th meeting will be held via Zoom at our usual 7 pm
 - I will send out an email a few days prior to the meeting with the Zoom link

Stay well and keep turning!

Kathy Nowicki,

Secretary